
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Best regards, 
Tom McGrath 
Head of School 

Life creates new heroes, and new heroes always 
find it easiest to beat up on the previous heroes. 

Lech Wałęsa 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
And so the first term of 2016-2017 draws to a 
close and we all look forward to the holiday 
break as a time of rest and relaxation. It has 
been a very busy final week at school with a 
range of events. The secondary school 
journeyed to Kraków to attend our sister 
school’s musical: The Little Shop of Horrors. It 
was a very enjoyable outing and it strengthens 
our bonds with our sister school. I thank Mr 
Sitkowiecki, Mrs Zając, Mrs Mrozowska and Mr 
Carr-de Avelon for accompanying the group. 
 
On Tuesday afternoon we were all treated to a 
wonderful spectacle as the primary school 
presented its Christmas production. This was a 
thoroughly enjoyable event and I salute the 
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pupils, their teachers and especially Mr. 
Posłuszny, Music Teacher, for his hard work 
in coordinating this project. I also thank 
Mrs. Lee in the Art Dept. for help with the 
props and to the many others who helped 
with costumes and design. 
 
On Wednesday we enjoyed the foundation 
performance of their Christmas show and 
this was another excellent spectacle. My 
thanks to Ms Łuczkowska and Ms Tomasik 
for all their work here. 
 
In addition,  my thanks to the PTA for all 
their work on the bazaar and Szlachetna 
Paczka and we are sad to say goodbye to 
Ineta Kiml who has worked so diligently 
with the PTA in recent years. 
 
As the school celebrated the holiday season 
Poland marked the 35th anniversary of the 
imposition of Martial Law where the 
country’s constitution was suspended and 
the army took to the streets. For some 
historians this decision is seen as a rational 
response to the possible threat of a Soviet 
invasion that would have led to much 
bloodshed and terror; this had been the 
response in Hungary in 1956 and in the then 
Czechoslovakia in 1968. For others this was 
a cynical step by the communist authorities 
to crush the Solidarity movement and led to 
imprisonment, restrictions on civil liberties, 
incidents of torture and killings, economic 

sanctions, food shortages and the 
emigration of a generation who saw no 
future in Poland. Others see the move as 
the first domino in the eventual dismantling 
of communism in Central Europe; Solidarity 
survived this repression and this finally led 
to partially free elections in 1989. 
 
As we celebrate our Christmas events and 
savour the special joy of a Polish Christmas, 
we pay tribute to the heroes of the very 
recent past in Poland whose peaceful 
resolve, determination and courage 
brought freedom and democracy to this 
country and indirectly led to the 
development of international communities 
like ours in Wrocław. Change only comes 
through courage. 
 
Thus as we face into the deep mid-winter, 
as the nights lengthen and darkness 
prevails, as the tumultuous year of 2016 
draws to a close, let us hold dear to the 
truth of the Christmas season when the 
birth of a baby brought hope and 
inspiration. May 2017 be a year of hope, 
courage and inspiration for you all. 
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
19 

Christmas break 
20 

Christmas break 
21 

Christmas break 
22 

Christmas break 
23 

Christmas break 
(school closed) 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
Christmas break 
(school closed) 

27 
Christmas break 
(school closed) 

28 
Christmas break 

29 
Christmas break 

30 
Christmas break 

31 
 

1 
 

2 
Christmas break 

3 
Back to school : ) 

4 
Morning briefing 

All Staff Members 
8.20am – 8.30am 

ICT room 

5 
 

6 
The Epiphany 

(school closed) 

7 
 

8 
 

9 
Morning briefing 

All Staff Members 
8.20am – 8.30am 

ICT room 
 

Primary 
 Staff Meeting 

3.40pm 
Year 4 Shoebills room 

small villa 
 

Secondary Staff 
Meeting 
3.40pm 

F3 room, big villa 
 

10 11 
Morning briefing 

All Staff Members 
8.20am – 8.30am 

ICT room 
 

Savoury Snack Day 
Year 6 Wolverines 

 

12 13 
Primary School 

Assembly 
8.35am 

 
Secondary School 

Assembly 
10.30am 

 

14 15 

 

Please take care 
when parking 

around the  
school. 

 
Avoid blocking 
entrances to 
neighbours’ 
houses and 
driveways. 

 
DO NOT PARK 
ON THE ZEBRA 

CROSSINGS! 

1. Mr Hae Sung Lee, our Korean Coordinator is 
available in the Korean room on: 
Mondays:                                   8:00-10:30 / 12:05-15:30  
Tuesdays:                                     8:00-9:25 / 11:20-13:50  
Wednesdays:                               8:00-9:25 / 12:55-13:50  
Thursdays:                              10:10-10:30 /  12:05-13:05  
Fridays:                                                                8:00-9:25 
 
Contact details: 
Hae Sung Lee - haesung.lee@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
 
2. School doctor is available for Parents and Staff on 
Thursdays from 10.00am till 12.05pm (G8 room, big 
villa) 
 
3. Dear Parents, 
Please note that the new menu from “Weranda 
Smaków” catering company for January will be 
available online from December 25th. 
 
4. As you know we are very happy for parents and 
children to remain on the school grounds at the end 
of school and enjoy the facilities. However we must 
reiterate that after you have collected your children at 
3.25pm you must supervise them carefully on the 
school premises and play equipment. We would ask 
parents of children using the slide and climbing frame  
 
5. Office opening hours during the break: 
 
Ms. Kasia Frankiewicz’s office (small villa) 
Monday 19th December – 8.00am – 2.00pm 
Tuesday 20th December – 8.00am – 2.00pm 

REMINDERS FOR PARENTS 

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW - CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
December 2016 / January 2017 

Wednesday 21st December – 8.00am – 2.00pm 
Thursday 22nd December – 8.00am – 2.00pm 
Friday 23rd December – office closed 
Monday 26th December – office closed 
Tuesday 27th December – office closed 
Wednesday 28th December – office closed 
Thursday 29th December – office closed 
Friday 30th December – office closed 
Monday 2nd January – 8.00am – 2.00pm 
Tuesday 3rd January – 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Wednesday 4th January – 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Thursday 5th January – 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Friday 6th January – office closed 
 
Ms. Kasia Kluka’s office (small villa) 
Monday 19th December – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Tuesday 20th December – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Wednesday 21st December – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Thursday 22nd December – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Friday 23rd December – office closed 
Monday 26th December – office closed 
Tuesday 27th December – office closed 
Wednesday 28th December – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Thursday 29th December – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Friday 30th December – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Monday 2nd January – 10.00am – 4.00pm 
Tuesday 3rd January –8.00am – 4.00pm 
Wednesday 4th January – 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Thursday 5th January – 8.00am – 4.00pm 
Friday 6th January - office closed 
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ECA 
TEACHER AGE GROUP WHERE WHEN 

Kendo Club Takaharu Uesugi Y1 upwards 
Dębowa Gym 
Dębowa 9b 

Tuesdays 
3.45pm - 4.35pm 

Swimming Club 
Beginners 1st group 

Marcin Kwasiuk & 
Jacek Lelewski 

Year 1-2 and 
beginners 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Mondays 
3.50pm - 4.35pm 

Football Club Michał Król Year 1 upwards School premises 
Tuesdays 

3.45pm - 5.00pm 

Basketball Club Marcin Kwasiuk Year 1-5 
SSP72 

ul. Trwała 17-19 
Fridays 

4.00pm - 5.15pm 

Polish Club Anna Łoboziak Year 1-6 
Year 2 Dragonflies classroom 

small villa 
Tuesdays 

3:40pm - 4:20pm 

Stories and Tales Club Ewelina Pachla Year 2-3 
Year 2 Dragonflies classroom 

small villa 
Wednesdays 

3:40pm - 4:20pm 

Maths Support Anna Witańska Year 2-6 
Year 4 Shoebills classroom 

small villa 
Tuesdays 

3:40pm - 4:20pm 

Discussion Club Jennifer Jones Year 3-4 
Year 3 Foxes classroom 

small villa 
Tuesdays 

3:40pm - 4:20pm 

Primary Orchestra Maciej Posłuszny Year 3-6 
G11 room 

big villa 
Wednesdays 

3:40pm - 4:20pm 
Swimming Club 

intermediate and advanced 
Jacek Lelewski Year 3-11 

SSP72 
ul. Trwała 17-19 

Wednesdays 
4.35pm – 5.20pm 

Basketball Club Marcin Kwasiuk Year 6 upwards 
SSP72 

ul. Trwała 17-19 
Tuesdays 

4.00 pm - 5.15 pm 

Maths Kangaroo Club 
 

Justyna Zając Year 6 upwards 
F6 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
3.35pm – 4.20pm 

Scrabble Club Ewa Gołąbek Secondary 
S2 room 
big villa 

Wednesdays 
1.20pm – 1.45pm 

Secondary Orchestra Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary 
G11 room 

big villa 
Thursdays 

1.10pm – 1.50pm 

Singstar Club Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary 
G6 room 
big villa 

Fridays 
1.10pm. – 1.50pm 

School band Jakub Stefaniszyn Secondary 
G11 room 

big villa 
Fridays 

3.35pm – 5.00pm 

Polish for Parents 
Beginners 

Anna Sawiel Parents : ) 
EAL Room 

small villa, first floor 
Tuesdays 

1.50pm – 3.30pm 
Polish for Parents 

Intermediate 
Ania Sawiel Parents : ) 

S7 room 
big villa 

Thursdays 
1.50pm – 3.30pm 

English for Parents 
 

Iwona Sokołowska Parents : ) 
G10 room 

big villa 
Tuesdays 

2.00pm – 3.25pm 

     

     

 
 

    

     

     

     

BRITISH INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL WROCŁAW 

Extra Curricular Activities  2016/2017 
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The last week of the autumn term, as 
well as the last working week of the 
year 2016, has inevitably come. This 
eventful week saw two fabulous 
concerts, some Christmas-related 
activities, loads of parties and even a 
trip!  
 
I would like to express my gratitude to 
our BISC Community.  
 

First of all, I would like to thank the teachers for a very 
successful first term, filled with challenging lessons, creative 
ideas and new approaches. Your passion and care makes 
BISC a unique school. Still upon the Concert theme – special 
thanks to Mr. Maciek and Hye Seung Lee.  
 
Secondly, a big clap to all the pupils. You would not believe 
how many times people from outside the school 
commented on how well-behaved, talented and committed 
you are. You have shown it during trips, tournaments, 
lessons and concerts. We are proud to be your teachers! 
 
Thirdly, I would like to thank all the Parents for supporting 
our activities, being there for the children and sharing your 
thoughts on the school’s progress with us.  
 
Another huge THANKS goes to PTA who tirelessly create 
exciting events and take good care of the school charity – we 
know how much time and effort it costs! 
 
And last, but certainly not least, I would like to say “thank 
you” to the ancillary staff who are on duty every day, ready 
to keep the school clean, fix things, help in the garden, sew 
curtains or costumes and much more! 
 
Finally, it is time for the Stars. The last Stars for the Autumn 
Term 2016 are: 
 
Foundation Bees and Bears - all Bees and Bears 
Year 1 Rabbits - all Rabbits 
Year 2 Dragonflies -  Nicolas and Jaime 
Year 3 Foxes - Emir, Seinosuke, Cameron and Jihyo 
Year 4 Owls - all Owls 
Year 4 Shoebills - all Shoebills 
Year 5 Coyotes - Nohyeon and Kazuho 
Year 6 Wolverines - Fernando, Ji Sung, Sang Eun 
 
Wishing you a restful holiday and all the best in the 
upcoming year 2017, 
 
Anna Witańska 
Head of Primary 
 
 
 
 

It has been another fine week here 
at BISC. Students ventured to 
Kraków on Tuesday to watch a 
wonderful theatrical performance by 
students from our sister school. Our 
students were quite impressed with 
the stage decorations and the actors 
themselves. A good time was had by 
all. 
 
Some of our secondary students will 

be leaving our school after this week to seek new challenges. 
I hope they enjoyed their time here at BISC, and I would like 
them to know that they will be missed by all.  
  
I hope everyone enjoys the holiday break and has a chance 
to spend more time with family and friends. 
 
Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 
Joe Peck 
Head of Secondary 
 
 
 
 
 

„Świat jest teatrem, aktorami 
ludzie…” 
 
Czyżby William Szekspir odwiedził w 
tym tygodniu naszą szkołę? Czyżby to 
on przemienił poważną placówkę 
edukacyjną  w bajkową scenę 
teatralną, na której aż roiło się od 
śnieżynek, aniołków i 
bożonarodzeniowych elfów? 
 

Widocznie tak się stało, gdyż w ostatnich dniach nikt nie 
pozostawał wobec sztuki teatralnej obojętny. Każdy odegrał 
w niej swoją własną, mniejszą lub większą rolę. 
 
Podczas gdy młodsi uczniowie czarowali publiczność w 
klubie muzycznym Firlej przy ulicy Grabiszyńskiej, ci starsi 
wybrali się w poszukiwaniu artystycznych doznań do 
Krakowa. Wrażenia były niezapomniane, szczególnie dla 
Borysa, który ledwo uszedł z życiem z paszczy krwiożerczej 
rośliny… 
 
Na szczęście wszystko dobrze się skończyło i już niedługo, bo 
w lutym, znowu wybierzemy się do teatru. : ) 
 
Życzę wszystkim ciepłych i rodzinnych świąt. 
 
Dyrektor Szkoły 
Magdalena Mrozowska 
 

News from Head of Secondary News from Head of Primary 

News from Polish School 
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It has been a busy term for Year 12 students, as they have started their A-levels. They have had a chance to study selected 
subjects at greater depth than ever before. Please, find below some thoughts on their choices. 
Justyna Zając 
Year 12 Form Tutor 
 

This year has been a very important year for me, as I had to choose the 
A-level subjects for my further studies. After a deep contemplation, 
which also included reflection on my IGCSE results, I decided to continue 
with 4 subjects. The subjects are: Spanish, Biology, Geography and 
Mathematics. These seemed to be the most attractive, because they are 
the most interesting subjects for me. However, the most influential 
reason to choose them is the fact that they are all considered as my 
priorities in Korea, where I am going back to soon. All of them are 
equally essential for me, however the one which I put my whole heart in 
(at least I think so) is Mathematics. I like it, because the curriculum here 
is almost the same as it is in Korea. The level is different, but I believe 
that it was a perfect choice as I can learn the basics at least.  
 
The difficulties which I have faced while learning Year 12 subjects have 
occurred mostly due to the fact, that the level of questions and content 
have increased a lot compared to IGCSE. But I really enjoying being in 6th 
form community and I am very sad about going back to Korea.   
Jooyong Park 
 
 

I am currently studying 5 AS subjects, and one of them is 
Chemistry. I always had a passion to study and work in 
scientific fields, and decided that Chemistry will give the 
widest range of jobs and various paths for my future 
than any other science subjects. Since it is combined 
with almost every single scientific area, I could learn 
essential skills and knowledge needed in numerous 
practical/academic careers. Contrasting to how anxious 
and nervous I was when I was just about to choose my A-
level subjects, I'm now very confident and happy of my 
decision. 
 
The nicest part I find in the Chemistry course is the 
special laboratory in Wroclaw University. We go to the 
university lab once a fortnight, and spend three whole 
class hours there. Many interesting experiments which cannot be conducted in the school lab, because of dangerous 
chemicals or complicated instruments, are all possible there! Even more fascinating is, that each pupil can take as much time 
as they want in each of the stages, since there are only two students on the chemistry course now! Although it's true that we 
have to manage having our breakfast 1-hour-earlier every lab day, but still it is cool. However, no matter how interesting the 
whole course is, the work itself is certainly quite challenging. The topics have got much deeper and wider, and the whole 
material is massive. The main difference with GCSE science is that AS chemistry is only dealing with a single subject. The class 
time itself is more or less the same as in Y11, but the content is much more dense and detailed and so is the lecture. Naturally, 
I should put more effort than I've ever done before.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Spotlight on Year 12 
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That was briefly about my AS Chemistry at the moment. I hope that this could be helpful and interesting information for all my 
BISC schoolmates. 
Jaein Lee 
 

When I first heard about choosing A-level subjects, I thought it was going to be the far future, 
as I was preparing for IGCSEs. However, after having busy exam weeks, it was already time to 
slowly think about A-levels.  
 
It was really difficult to make decisions, because I had to choose subjects based on what I 
would like to do in my further studies. It would be bad if I had chosen unnecessary subjects. 
Therefore, I have chosen 4 subjects, which are: Mathematics, German, Geography and 
Economics. My first choice was to take tourism instead of geography, but the exam required 
group work, so, against my will, I had to give up on tourism. In the end, it was quite depressing 
to change one subject, but I don't regret my decisions and I enjoy the subjects that I am doing 
right now. I suppose there will be more difficulties later on, but I will try my best to overcome 
all the problems. 

Eunjih Park 
 
This academic year I have decided to take Economics, Maths and History 
as my A-level subjects.  
 
I would like to focus on History. I have chosen to study it, because I’m 
interested in History and if I go to a Japanese university, I need it. I’m 
learning about ‘International Relations and Global Conflict ‘890-1941’ and 
the ‘British Empire’. In the first part of the course I’m learning about the 
political structures of the great powers, economic strengths and armed 
forces, many conflicts related to colonies and so on. In ‘British Empire’ I’m 
learning about the influence of Britain all over the world.  
 
Learning History is big challenge for me, because I don’t have enough 
knowledge of English and I’m learning it alone. However, Mr Alex is very 
kind to me, I’m helped by him a lot. I’ll try to study English harder and 
harder, I want to understand History more deeply. 
Asana Higaki 
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For the six years, we have taken part in the Creative Writing and Visual Arts International Contest 
organized by the Torrance Legacy Committee.   

BISC Creative Pupils 

 
Dr. E. Paul Torrance, known around the world as “the Father of Creativity,” dedicated his life toward 
ways to assess creativity of children and adults. His nearly 60 years of research became a huge 
springboard from which much of the research in the field of gifted education originated. Dr. Torrance was 
the author of the Torrance Tests of Creative Thinking (TTCT), and his creative legacy continues to 
influence the lives of students worldwide through his Future Problem Solving Program, with 300 000 
participants each year.  
 
Through the efforts of Mrs. Schier for creative writing, and with Mrs. Lee for visual arts many BISC pupils 
entered the competition in 2016. And once again BISC excelled in the competition and we are pleased to 
announce the following winners. 
 
The winners for Creative Writing are: 
Creative Writing - Ages 8-10: 
Stories - Second Place - Kotono Oshimbe “The mysterious forest” 
Creative Writing - Ages 11-12: 
Stories - Third place - Johannes Storbjörk “The water droplet story” 
 
The winners for Visual Arts are: 
Visual Arts - Ages 8-9: 
First Place -  Shinun Oh “Next step forward” and Juseong Park “Sea sunrise” 
Second place - Seoin Kim “Royal family breakfast” 
Third place - Taehun Lee “Spaceship” 
Visual Arts - Ages 10-11: 
Second place - Nada Mikati “Butterfly world” and Cecilia Nicoli  “A new sunrise” 
Visual Arts - Ages 12-13: 
Second place - Da Eun Lee “The meeting hearts” 
Visual Arts - Ages 16-18: 
Third place - Yezu Lee “The narrowest path in life” 
 
My congratulations to all our winners and my thanks again to Mrs. Schier and Mrs. Lee for promoting and 
running this project. 
Tom McGrath 
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Year 7 have been learning about vector graphics by working with the computer language Logo. For most 

of them this is their first contact with a textural computer language, and they proved themselves to be  

quick learners and creative. Each pupil was responsible for one letter and those who completed that task 

quickly were asked to add a symbol with Christmas associations for their choice. 

 

Logo is a classic language in Computer Science  lessons. It was created by the Massachusetts Institute of 

Technology constructionist educational psychologist Seymour Papert and popularised in his book 

“Mindstorms” which inspired the LEGO Mindstorms robotic sets. 

Ian Carr-de Avelon 

FEW WORDS FROM YEAR 7 CLASS : )  
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WHAT’S ON IN WROCŁAW 

Christmas Fair 
Market Square 
http://www.jarmarkbozonarodzeniowy.com/ 
Friday 18th November – Thursday 22nd 
December 
 
The European Film Awards 
New Horizons Cinema 
Kazimierza Wielkiego 19a-21 
Everyday until the end of the year 
 
The Sky – European Capital of Culture 2016 
Closing Ceremony 
Cantennial Hall & Discovery Centre 
Wystawowa 1 
Saturday, 17th December 02:30pm and 07:00pm 
 
Photography never dies - exhibition 
Main Railway Station Gallery 
Piłsudskiego 105 
http://photographyneverdies.com/en/ 
From now until 8th January 2017 
 
Moscow City Ballet - Don Quixote  
Capitol Music Theatre 
Piłsudskiego 67 
Monday, 19th December 08:00pm 
 
Bolshoi Ballet Live – The Nutcracker  - 
retransmission 
New Horizons Cinema 
Kazimierza Wilekiego 19a-21 
Sunday, 18th December 04:00pm 
 
National Theatre Live – The Deep Blue Sea 
New Horizons Cinema 
Kazimierza Wielkiego 19a-21 
Wednesday, 28th December 07:00pm 
 
WROsound – Night Marks Electric Trio + Paulina 
Przybysz + Ras 
Mazowiecka 17 
Saturday, 17th December 11:00pm 

Część zamiast całości 
Glass & Ceramics Gallery 
Pl. Kościuszki 9/10 
Everyday until 5th February 
Monday – Friday 11:00am-06:00pm 
Saturday 11:00am-03:00pm 
 
WROsound - Pink Freud plays Autechre 
Impart 
Mazowiecka 17 
Friday, 16th December 09:30pm 
 
National Theatre Live – Hamlet 
Multikino Arkady 
Powstańców Śląskich 2-4 
https://multikino.pl/pl/wydarzenia/NT-
Live/national-theatre-live-hamlet 
Thursday, 22nd December 07:00pm 
 
New Year`s Eve Concert 2016 – Jan Lisiecki plays 
Grieg 
National Forum of Music 
Plac Wolności 1 
http://www.nfm.wroclaw.pl/en/component/nfmc
alendar/event/5359 
Friday and Saturday, 30th and 31st December 
07:00pm 
 
New Year`s Eve at the Market Square 
Market Square 
Saturday, 31st December 07:00pm  
 
Valses de Vienne 
Capitol Music Theatre 
Piłsudskiego 67 
Wednesday, 21st December 07:00pm 
 
The Great Improvisation – Tin Men & the 
Telephone 
National Forum of Music 
Plac Wolności 1 
http://www.nfm.wroclaw.pl/en/component/nfmc
alendar/event/5353 
Saturday, 17th December 08:30pm 
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MERIT CHALLENGE 
 
 
 

 

Merit Challenge this week  Christmas songs and carols 
Merit Challenge next week Broad smiles 

HOUSE SCORES 

Cygnus Phoenix Lupus Pegasus 

    

Weekly Points 1 4 3 2 

Weekly Winner  

 

  

Total Points 28 34 44 24 

Weekly Merits 702 767 755 748 

Total Merits 5519 4937 6300 4886 

RANKING 
3rd PLACE  2nd PLACE 1st  PLACE 4th PLACE 

Primary House Captains: 

 Cygnus Phoenix Lupus Pegasus 

 
Gayeon Lee  

Year 6 Yellow 
Wolverines 

Magda Sawicka 
Year 6 Yellow Wolverines 

Jack Kidd 
Year 6 Blue Wolverines 

Jin Hwan Bae 
Year 6 Blue Wolverines 

Secondary House Captains: 

 Cygnus Phoenix Lupus Pegasus 

 
Yunhwa Jung 

Year 10 
Yejin Lee 
 Year 10 

DongMin Seo 
Year 9 

Sang Hee Park 
Year 10 

Secondary House Vice Captains: 

 Cygnus Phoenix Lupus Pegasus 

 
Borys Rusko 

Year 7 
Alicia Marie McInerney 

Year 7 
Jin Seong Kim 

Year 7 
Anastasia Lacroix 

Year 7 

HOUSE  SCORES 2016/2017 

1st  
Place 

 
 
 
 
 

3rd 

Place  2nd 

Place 
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Place  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Bake-a-Cake and Savoury Snack Days 

The Bake-a-Cake and Savoury Snack Days in Year 2016/2017 are as follows: 

 
January 11, 2017 Year 6 Wolverines 

February 1, 2017 Year 1 Rabbits 
February 15, 2017 Year 3 Foxes 
March 8, 2017 Year 7 
March 22, 2017 Year 4 Shoebills 
April 5, 2017 Year 2 Dragonflies 
May 10, 2017 Year 4 Owls 
May 24, 2017 Year 8 

 

PTA would like to thank everybody who supported and participated in all the PTA Christmas Charity 

initiatives. Because of your generosity and huge support, we could have great opportunities to take part 

in Szlachetna Paczka program for the first time and we can continue supporting the therapy of Mr. 

Marcin Kwasiuk’s son Paweł. A very big thank you again to all parents and school staff for the support 

given to PTA activities so far and we look forward to your great co-operation in the coming year.  

2. Merry Christmas & Happy New Year: 

PTA wish all of you a Merry Christmas and all the best for the New Year! 

 

Yours, 

PTA  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION 2016/2017 

PTA BISC Wroclaw on Facebook: 

goo.gl/WNw25e 

pta@bisc.wroclaw.pl 
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	The last week of the autumn term, as well as the last working week of the year 2016, has inevitably come. This eventful week saw two fabulous concerts, some Christmas-related activities, loads of parties and even a trip!
	I would like to express my gratitude to our BISC Community.
	First of all, I would like to thank the teachers for a very successful first term, filled with challenging lessons, creative ideas and new approaches. Your passion and care makes BISC a unique school. Still upon the Concert theme – special thanks to M...
	Secondly, a big clap to all the pupils. You would not believe how many times people from outside the school commented on how well-behaved, talented and committed you are. You have shown it during trips, tournaments, lessons and concerts. We are proud ...
	Thirdly, I would like to thank all the Parents for supporting our activities, being there for the children and sharing your thoughts on the school’s progress with us.
	Another huge THANKS goes to PTA who tirelessly create exciting events and take good care of the school charity – we know how much time and effort it costs!
	And last, but certainly not least, I would like to say “thank you” to the ancillary staff who are on duty every day, ready to keep the school clean, fix things, help in the garden, sew curtains or costumes and much more!
	Finally, it is time for the Stars. The last Stars for the Autumn Term 2016 are:
	Wishing you a restful holiday and all the best in the upcoming year 2017,
	Pl. Kościuszki 9/10
	Everyday until 5th February
	Monday – Friday 11:00am-06:00pm
	Saturday 11:00am-03:00pm
	WROsound - Pink Freud plays Autechre
	Impart
	Mazowiecka 17
	Friday, 16th December 09:30pm
	National Theatre Live – Hamlet
	Multikino Arkady
	Powstańców Śląskich 2-4
	https://multikino.pl/pl/wydarzenia/NT-Live/national-theatre-live-hamlet
	Thursday, 22nd December 07:00pm
	New Year`s Eve Concert 2016 – Jan Lisiecki plays Grieg
	National Forum of Music
	Plac Wolności 1
	http://www.nfm.wroclaw.pl/en/component/nfmcalendar/event/5359
	Friday and Saturday, 30th and 31st December 07:00pm
	New Year`s Eve at the Market Square
	Market Square
	Saturday, 31st December 07:00pm
	Valses de Vienne
	Capitol Music Theatre
	Piłsudskiego 67
	Wednesday, 21st December 07:00pm
	The Great Improvisation – Tin Men & the Telephone
	National Forum of Music
	Plac Wolności 1
	http://www.nfm.wroclaw.pl/en/component/nfmcalendar/event/5353
	Saturday, 17th December 08:30pm
	Market Square
	The Sky – European Capital of Culture 2016 Closing Ceremony
	Cantennial Hall & Discovery Centre
	Wystawowa 1

